SAMPLE  LETTER 
RE: AB 2287 (Eggman) Plastic Product Compostability Certification - Request for Signature
Dear Governor Newsom,

NCRA expresses our support for AB 2287 (Eggman), a bill regarding plastic product composability certification. This legislation supports the development and use of truly degradable alternatives to traditional plastics by updating California’s existing “Truth in Environmental Advertising” law to reflect updated standards, certifications, and best practices for labeling products. 
The California Legislature has passed a series of measures requiring “Truth in Environmental Advertising” in order to prevent the use of fraudulent claims of degradability. These measures have been adopted by several other states and have served to prevent the sale of products that have been marketed with deceptive or misleading descriptions that have harmed consumers, created an unfair marketplace for manufacturers of sustainable alternatives, and provide no discernable environmental benefit. Over the past decade, the California Attorney General and 24 local District Attorneys have taken legal actions against a variety of manufacturers and retailers that have marketed traditional plastics or those with unproven additives as being degradable and environmentally beneficial, resulting in over $2 million in settlements. 
Misleading end-of-life claims are especially damaging in plastic products given the serious environmental harm caused by plastic litter. Plastic litter chokes birds, turtles and other sensitive marine species, congregates in ocean gyres, and persists indefinitely in the environment. Non-compostable products being indistinguishable from those that are compostable and break down in municipal compost facilities with no residual or toxic contamination. The proliferation of these products has led to significant contamination in both composting and recycling systems, and long-term damage to soil and farmland. 
AB 2287 updates California’s environmental advertising laws to reflect the current best practices around third party certification and labeling which includes: requiring independent, third-party certification of compliance with degradability requirements through the Biodegradable Products Institute or equivalent verification body adopted by CalRecycle, allowing CalRecycle to adopt existing European standards for the use of “Soil Biodegradable” mulch film in commercial, agricultural settings, and making non-substantive technical updates to the names of the “home compostable” standard and the Vincotte organization. 

AB 2287 also directs CalRecycle to develop labeling requirements for compostable products to ensure that they are readily identifiable by both consumers and composting facilities, and to issue guidance on compliance with this chapter to help manufacturers avoid making illegal marketing claims 
Adding these refinements to existing legislation will help build upon California’s efforts in ensuring proper use and disposal of compostable items and enforcing and standardizing product labeling requirements. 
For reasons including the above, NCRA respectfully urges your signature for AB 2287.
Sincerely,
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